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With the onset of spring the coho fry are eating like teenagers and starting to smolt-up. Soon genetics and physiology will compel them to head to the ocean. 

Our festival “The River Never Sleeps” is a perfect time for the smolt release in amongst the many other fun and educational activities. Make sure you add Sunday, May 5th to your calendar and join us at the Rosewall Hatchery for fish release, kelp tanks, bug, frog and snake tanks, fish painting, face painting, hatchery tours, a very ‘family friendly’ concession, and many more things for the family to see and do. Our festival started with three organizations, Fanny Bay, Nile Creek and Union Bay enhancement groups getting together to tell everyone who we are and what we do. This is our 6th Festival and every year there are new activities to inform and enjoy. 
This past month we have planted close to 100 trees in the Cook Creek/Salmonberry Ponds area. We have also potted-up over 500 trees in the past few months.

Mid-April we will be installing the smolt trap in Mud Bay Creek to count the young coho leaving. April will also be busy as we start getting things in place for the major overhaul of the water system, tearing down a concrete raceway wall, installing four 10-ft tanks with associated plumbing. This is also the month that the chum and coho alevins emerge as fry and will be ponded.
The pinks at Wilfred Creek hatchery have hatched and are on their way out to the ocean. There is always something happening at the Rosewall Creek hatchery and we would love to give you a tour on any of our work party days Wednesday and Saturday from 9 am to 12 pm at the Rosewall Creek Hatchery on Berray Road. Check out our website www.fbses.ca. 

